Board of Health Meeting

Public Meeting

July 11th, 2022

Present: Mark MacDonald, Chairman; Paul Armstrong, Vice Chairman; Tyler Nims, Clerk; Gary Russell, Director; William Droheim, Assistant Director; Kathy Duddy, Admin. Assistant; Teresa Flynn, Public Health Nurse; Michael Fay; Meaghan and Doug Scott, Greg Middlemiss

Board of Health Meeting opened at 6:00 pm

New Business – 6:00 Ocean Bluff Water Testing Updates- Michael Fay – A Marshfield resident, Michael Fay, came to the meeting requesting water testing be performed at the Ocean Bluff beach area. Mr. Fay was concerned about the bacteria levels at that particular section of the coastline. The Board and Mr. Fay agreed to meet with the Harbormaster at a later Board of Health meeting to discuss possible sources of bacterial pollution and environmental remediation options.

New Business – 6:15 Microblading application-Meaghan Scott – Ms. Scott summarized her application to begin microblading services at her existing spa called "Face and Body Studio". Microblading is a semi-permanent tattooing technique used for the eyebrows. There is no official certification standard for microblading by the town or state of Massachusetts, but Ms. Scott did complete a 100 hour course through a certified school. The Board voted unanimously to approve the microblading application.

New Business – 6:30 Tattoo Artist application- Greg Middlemiss –Mr.Middlemiss summarized his application to open a body art (tattoo parlor) establishment. The tattoo parlor will be located at 10 Snow Road (above Rafferty's Pub). Both his body art practitioner license and body art facility license were unanimously approved.

New Business – 6:45 Board position update –The Board agreed that Mark MacDonald will remain as the Board of Health Chair for the next year, Paul Armstrong will remain as the Vice Chair for the next year and Tyler Nims will remain as the Clerk for the next year.

New Business – Marshfield Board of Health Public Nurse –The BOH Chair Mr. MacDonald requested the town of Marshfield's public health nurse, Teresa Flynn, be switched from part-time status (24.5 hrs/week) to full-status (36-40/hrs/week). The Director of Public Health will follow-up with the Director of Human Resources to seek approval and discuss if there are enough funds in the budget.

Mr. MacDonald made a motion to adjourn, all in agreement, the meeting was closed at 7:15 pm.